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Dear collaborators,

It's with great emotion that we are announcing today the departure of someone who has led our
company to great heights. Pierre Moulin will be retiring on June 30th 2021, and making way for a compe-
tent and dynamic new generation. We are thankful for his extended expertise and his contagious
passion, which he has passed on to the management team throughout his career. This legacy is a key
element in the company'’s growth.

As of June 30th, he will be replaced by Maryse Sauvé, a current partner and Vice-President of Sales.
Maryse’s dynamic vision will continue to contribute to the accelerated growth of the organization. Her
goal is to continue to expand our portfolio of products and develop new markets.

An impressive career tinged with passion

Maryse Sauvé has been working for Atmosphare for over 26 years. She started as an administrative
assistant and has risen through the ranks to the position of President through hard work, caring, and a
desire to make a difference in the development of public recreational spaces in Québec. She is the first
woman to lead the company, but since the age of 5 this born entrepreneur has been telling everyone that
she wanted to lead a business someday! Now that it is mission accomplished, the challenge to pursue
the expansion is even more stimulating!

New management, same mission!

Atmosphare’s mission is still the same, to provide children and others who use our public spaces unique
experiences by creating stimulating, innovative living areas that exceed our clients’ expectations and
push back the limits of the industry.

“My goal is to reach new heights for everyone involved with our company! Similarly to our mission, | want
to offer a positive environment where our employees can develop in a stimulating and innovative setting
to reach their full potential,” Maryse Sauvé stated.

The business'’s strong growth will involve major hiring efforts over the next few years, acquisitions and
the development of new markets. These new resources will join a solid team that has grown even closer
after an unusual year like the one we have just experienced.

Thank you for the confidence you have shown in us over the years. We hope to work with you again very
soon.

Sincerely,

- The Atmosphare Management Team



